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Central Florida Chapter fields 
the winning team for the 21 st 
Annual Crowfoot Open held 
on the New Course at Grand 
Cypress. Left to right: John 
Lammrish, Orange Lakes 
CC; Chad Sartain, Orange 
Blossom Hills CC; Tom 
Diggens, Grand Cypress GC 
and Chris Cartin, Alaqua CC. 

See further details of the 
Crowfoot Open on page 3. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
Sept. 4 GCSAA Regional Seminar, 

"Lake and Aquatic Plant 
Management", Hyatt, Tampa 

Sept. 5 FTGA Conference & Show, 
- 7 Tampa Convention Center 

Sept. 5 GCSAA Chapter Delegates 
- 7 Meeting, Lawrence, Kansas 
Sept. 18 Seven Rivers chapter meeting 

Gainesville CC 
Sept. 18 South Florida GCSA chapter 

meeting, Hollybrook G&TC 
Sept. 20 FGCSA Golf Championship, 

Southern Dunes. 1:00 p.m. 

Sept. 22 Palm Beach chapter meeting, 
Frenchman's Creek GC 

Sept. 22 Central Florida chapter 
meeting, Oceanside CC 

Sept. 23 Treasure Coast chapter 
meeting, Indian River Club 

Sept. 23 Suncoast chapter meeting, 
Jacaranda GC 

Sept. 30 West Coast chapter 
meeting, Tampa Palms 

Oct. 6 Central Florida chapter 
meeting, LaCita with tour 
of Kennedy Space Center 

Oct. 10 SFGCSA Tournament for 
Missing and Exploited 
Children, Colony West CC 

Oct. 13 WCGCSA "Bud Quandt 
Tournament" Pasadena Y&CC 

Oct. 15 Seven Rivers GCSA meeting 
Oak Run GC 

Oct. 20 Joint meeting w/Treasure 
Coast and PBGCS A at 
Hobe Sound Club 

Oct. 28 Suncoast GCSA Pro-Supt., 
Laurel Oak CC 

Nov. 8 Chapter Planning Session, 
Grenelefe Resort 



President's Message 

President's Message 
by Joseph Ondo, CGCS 

As many of you have probably 
heard by now, I am your new 
president for this year. I have 
been attending state meetings 
since 1982 and have always been 
interested in what goes on around 
the state and also with GCSAA 
and FTGA. 
We are looking into offering sev-
eral pesticide and safety seminars 
around the state this year which 
we did about six years ago and 
which offered CEU' s toward your 
pesticide license. Our local 
chapters, along with GCSAA, will 
also be hosting regional seminars 
again this year. These will earn 
you CEU' s toward your certifica-
tion renewal with GCSAA. If 
there is a seminar anyone would 
like to see us have in the state, 
contact your External Vice Presi-
dent or Marie Roberts and let us 

know. Also, remember to sup-
port your local chapter meetings 
and the educational seminars they 
provide. All we can do is offer 
these seminars. It is up to you to 
attend. I know there are a lot of 
functions we would like to attend 
each year but we have to pick and 
choose so as not to be away from 
work any more than we have to. I 
have just written a tentative 
schedule for 1997-98 with local, 
state, GCSAA and FTGA events, 
there are plenty to choose from. 
After family, work, and education, 
there has to be time for golf and 
there will be plenty of that around 
the state this year for all to enjoy. 

I have been making phone calls to 
many External V.P.'s to serve on 
committes. If you haven't heard 
from me yet, you will. A lot of 
our committee chairmen have 
been active for a long time and do 
a great job so if you are asked to 
help, please do so if you are able. 

GREEN 
Editor: 

Joel Jackson, CGCS 
Walt Disney World 
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TheGreen Sheet is a bimonthly FGCS A 
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SHEE 
Financial Support: 

This issue of the Green Sheet is 
being sponsored by: 

Golf Ventures 
2101 East Edgewood Dr. 
Lakeland, FL 33803 
800-330-8874 

Ft. Myers: 800-481-8911 
Jupiter: 888-222-7072 

All material submitted for printing will 
be edited at the discretion of the editor. 
Material must be typed or clearly 
printed. All photos must be black and 
white. Items must be for the good of 
the association. 
Deadline next issue: October 15, 

Joe Ondo, CGCS 
I just attended the first meeting to 
form the Florida Golf Alliance 
where all pending Founding 
Members have expressed interest 
and support for this Alliance. A 
mission statement, by-laws, ar-
ticles of incorporation, and any-
thing else that is needed to get this 
going will be written up by the 
Golf Association of Florida to be 
presented to all Founding Mem-
bers at a meeting in September. 
This Alliance is being formed to 
unite the golf industry in Florida. 
I will have more information for 
you as this Alliance progresses. 
By the time everyone reads this, 
we will be a month or so into our 
new fiscal year. I am looking 
forward to the coming year and to 
seeing old friends and hopefully 
making a few new ones as the 
year goes along. Hope everyone 
has a great fall season and please 
give me a call if there is anything 
you would like to talk about to 
make our association better. 

mailto:fgcsa@tcol.net


Crowfoot Open Report 

Crowfoot Open 
The 21st Crowfoot Open began Saturday, August 2nd, with the 
FGCS A Board Meeting and Election of officers. Officers for the 
coming year are Joe Ondo - President, Mike Perham Vice 
President and Darren Davis, Secretary Treasurer. 
Next year the event will officially become the Larry Kamphaus 
Crowfoot Open in his memory and an award will be presented to 
an individual in our industry in his honor. 

The banquet this year was a Hawaiian themed pool party at the Grand Cypress Villas. Emcee and host, Tom 
Alex, prayed for no rain and handed out door prizes to all those who held a winning ticket. Tom also presented 
Vilma Kamphaus and her family with a special gift in Larry's memory. 
An 8:00 a.m. shotgun start was the order of business for 120 players on the New Course at Grand Cypress 
on Monday. Low gross superintendent this year is Chris Cartin who fired a fine 69 and won a spot on the 
state team in Anaheim, California, in 1998. Finishing second was Mark Hopkins and third was Buck 
Buckner. First place superintendent in the net points division was Ron Rood with Chad Sartain second and 
John Lammrish third. In the commercial division, first went to Ken Ezell with Dick Bessire second and J. 
R. Gall third. In the net points, first went to Kent Busser with Gary Ray second and Will Cassidy third. 
The team chapter championship came back to Central Florida chapter. Members of the winning team were 
Chad Sartain, Chris Cartin, Tom Diggens and John Lammrish. Tom Alex and his staff had the course in 
excellent shape and all the facilities at Grand Cypress were enjoyed by all who attended. Special thanks to 
Lisa McDowell and her parents, Bob and Jan Lloyd, for their help at the banquet and with registration. Jim 
Hagstrom, tournament coordinator at Grand Cypress with the scoring, and all the employees who helped. 
As usual, a special thanks go to all the Platinum sponsors, Diamond 
and Gold sponsors for their continued support in making the Crow-
foot Open the success it is. Another great job by Vilma Kamphaus 
and the Crowfoot Committee on another successful event. 
It was hard this year to stay focused without Larry being there but his 
spirit was there and he will continue to be remembered and honored 
for all future "Larry Kamphaus Crowfoot Opens" to come. Thanks 
to all the participants and hope to see all of you next year. 

NEW FGCSA OFFICERS: 

President: Joe Ondo 

Vice Pres.: Mike Perham 

Secretary/Treasurer: 
Darren Davis 
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Minutes of FGCSA Summer Board Meeting 

The Summer 1997 meeting of the 
FGCSA Board of Directors was called 
to order by President Dale Kuehner, 
CGCS, at 1:00p.m. on Saturday, August 
2,1997, at the Grand Cypress Resort. 
All officers were in attendance. A roll 
call of chapters indicated that four 
chapters were unable to send a repre-
sentative to this meeting. 
Coastal Plains. North Florida. Ridge 
and SuPCQast chapters were not rep-
resented. Other FGCSA members 
attending the meeting were Past Presi-
dent Mark Jarrell, Florida Green editor 
Joel Jackson, Committee Chairmen Mike 
Mongoven and Steve Pearson, FTGA 
President Roy Bates, Buddy Keene from 
Gainesvilee CC, Craig Weyandt from 
Stuart Y&CC and FGCSA lobbyist 
Mike Goldie. 

Golf Agronomics Donates 
Another $6,000 to Turfgrass 

Research 

Dale Kuehner announced that Golf 
Agronomics representatives Dale 
Mitchell and Richard Colyer had pre-
sented a check in the amount of $6,000 
to the FGCSA Research Fund as pro-
ceeds of their rebate program for the 
year. This check brings the total amount 
donated to the FGCSA through this 
program to over $30,000. Dale Kuehner 
thanked them for their generosity and 
continuing support to the Florida super-
intendents. 
The first order of business was to clarify 
that the By-Laws of the FGCSA call for 
a three year commitment to the Board by 
External Vice Presidents. Several 
chapters have not been able to keep this 
schedule and it has resulted in a situation 
where we have 5 new Externals coming 
on the Board at the same time. Chapters 
were requested to adhere to this three 
year policy. 
SECRETARY/TREASURER: Mike 

Perham reviewed the minutes of the 
Spring board meeting and the minutes 
were approved. 
Mike then reviewed the budget 
worksheet with attention being paid to a 
few items that needed clarification. The 
first item was the solicitation from the 
Florida Golf Alliance for seed money to 
establish an association for the golfing 
industry. Dale Kuehner explained that 
the group was looking for $2,000 from 
each of ten different golfing associations 
who would then be Founding Members 
of the Alliance. The function of the 
Alliance would be to unite these asso-
ciations under one umbrella to provide a 
voice in the industry. Most of the other 
associations already committed to the 
group are widely known "high profile" 
associations such as the Club Managers 
Association, PGA, LPGA, and the 
FTGA. Additional funds to operate the 
association would be solicited from other 
"high ticket" associations, rather than 
individuals or individual golf clubs as 
the former Florida Golf Council tried to 
do. Even though Dale was willing to 
admit that he is a bit skeptical of the 
eventual worth of the association, he 
stated that we should try to support any 
association that promotes our issues. 
Dale made a motion that we send a 
representative to their organizational 
meeting with the $2,000 seed money. 
The motion was seconded by Gary Grigg 
and Geoff Coggan and approved. 

The final invoice for the 1996 Public 
Relations video was not received by the 
end of the last fiscal year so will have to 
be included in this years budget. We 
also have to allow an amount for postage 
to all golf courses in Florida, even those 
who do not have FGCSA superinten-
dents. 
A discussion of a possible Web site 
during this fiscal year was put on hold 
for awhile and no funds were allotted. 
A version of a Benevolent Fund was 
discussed and it was decided to increase 
the awards and flowers line item to al-
low for flowers to be sent in the event of 

the death of a member of spouse of a 
member. External Vice Presidents 
would have the responsibility of calling 
the FGCS A office to report of any deaths 
in their respective chapters. 
The GCS AA Chapter Planning Session 
as discussed at the Poa Board Meeting 
was approved. It was decided to reserve 
November 7th and 8th for the Fall Board 
Meeting followed by an all day session 
on Saturday, the 8th. Marie Roberts 
was directed to contact Grenelefe Resort 
to make arrangements for meeting rooms 
and a block of rooms for External V.P.'s 
for Friday night. It was decided that the 
FGCSA would cover the expense of the 
meeting room and meals for Friday night 
and Saturday and that the local chapters 
would cover transportation and the room 
charge for their External and any other 
officer they may choose to send. 
In order to allow for the above items to 
be included in the budget, Mike polled 
the chapter Externals for a commitment 
to the budget. Everglades committed 
$6,000; South Floridacommitted$2,000; 
Palm Beach committed $1,500 and 
Central Florida chapter committed 
$2,400. Since four chapter Externals 
were missing from the meeting, it is 
assumed that more chapters would be 
making donations later in the fiscal year. 
A conservative $ 12,000 was included in 
the budget under chapter donations to 
allow for a balanced budget. 

South Florida also announced that they 
would be donating $12,000 from the 
proceeds of this years Expo to the Re-
search Fund in support of Marcus 
Prevatte at the Fort Lauderdale site. 
AWARDS: Gary Grigg will be pre-
sented with the 1997 FGCSA Distin-
guished Service Award at a meeting of 
the Everglades GCS A in the near future. 
South Florida has already presented then-
Presidents Award to Alan Weitzel at a 
July meeting and the Suncoast chapter is 
honoring Mack Baugh with the Presi-
dents Award at an upcoming chapter 
meeting. 



FGCSA Summer Board Meeting Minutes 

PUBLICATIONS: Joel Jackson is the 
editor of the Green Sheet which will 
continue to be funded by Golf Ventures 
for this fiscal year. It is time for a call for 
articles for the Fall issue of the Florida 
Green. We need more input from super-
intendents. It was suggested that Mike 
Perham, as the new Publications Chair-
man, call a meeting of the Publications 
Committee before the next board meet-
ing in November. 
EDUCATION: The educational semi-
nar at the Poa was well attended and was 
well received by those superintendents 
participating. There are two GCSAA 
Regional Seminars planned for Florida 
in the next two months - one in Palm 
Beach in Augustand the second in Tampa 
in September. Both of these seminars 
have good pre-registration numbers. 
The North Florida chapter and the Central 
Florida chapters also have co-sponsored 
Regional Seminars coming up this 
winter. 
MEMBERSHIP: Dual enrollment 
verification process for new Class A, B 
and C members was reviewed. 
CROWFOOT: Joe Ondo reported that 
there are 124 players signed up for the 
New Course at Grand Cypress. Once 
again there are more commercial mem-
bers than superintendents playing in the 
tournament. The Crowfoot Committee 
has decided to change the name of the 
Tournament to honor the memory of 
Larry Kamphaus. The Crowfoot Com-
mittee would also like to establish an 
annual award to be given out at the 
Crowfoot Awards Banquet to someone 
who has been involved in a local chap-
ter. Details will be worked out before 
next year's event. 
GOLF: Joe Ondo reported that the 
FGCSA Golf Tournament will be held 
at Southern Dunes on Saturday, Sep-
tember 20th with a 1:00 p.m. start. 
Chapter teams will be made up of five 
members with the best four counting for 
championship. Individuals may also 
register for the tournament. The winner 
of the tournaments will receive a free 

entry into the GCSAA Annual Champi-
onship in California. Jim Torba has 
already qualified for the FGCSA Team 
by his win at the Poa in May. 
FTGA: FTGA President Roy Bates 
discussed the new programs that the 
FTGA has implemented in the past few 
months such as the billboards and public 
service announcements. He reported on 
the upcoming FTGA Conference and 
asked for support from all superinten-
dents. The weekend begins with the 
GCSAA Regional Seminar "Lake and 
Aquatic Plant Management: on Thurs-
day, September 4th, with Friday re-
served for the fishing and golf tourna-
ments and other elective turf tours 
planned for that day. That means that 
the annual barbeque will be held that 
night at Simmons Ranch. Saturday 
morning the Concurrent Educational 
Sessions run from 9:00 to noon at the 
Convention Center. The Show itself 
begins on Saturday immediately after 
the FTGA Annual Meeting at approxi-
mately 1:00 p.m. The Presidents Re-
ceptions will be held that night and then 
the Showroom opens again for a short 
day on Sunday from 9:00 - 3:00 p.m. 

The University of Florida Turf Coordi-
nator search is winding down with the 
final candidate negotiating salary 
schedule with the U of F. They have 
asked for financial support from the 
FTGA and the FGCSA in helping to 
fund this position over and above the 
salary. The figure needed is still ne-
gotiable and Mark Jarrell will keep the 
Board aware of the course of events in 
the next few weeks. If the FGCSA is to 
help fund the position, the money would 
come from the FGCSA Research Fund, 
not the Operating Budget. 
Roy also mentioned the research that is 
being done at the Belle Glade Center, 
particularly in St. Augustine and Ber-
muda grasses. 

FUND RAISING: Steve Pearson re-
ported that the tournament scheduled 
for the Falls had to be cancelled due to 
lack of participants. 

GOVERNMENT RELATIONS: 
Mike Goldie gave a final report on the 
1997 Legislative Session. He discussed 
water issues, minimum flows and lev-
els, water management districts, state 
land and CARL land inventory, and the 
tax issue on power driven farm equip-
ment. He noted that there will be a lot of 
changes being made in the legislators 
this next election time because the eight 
year limit goes into effect this year. 
Look for lots of new faces in your dis-
trict. He was asked about any upcoming 
changes to the Florida State Constitution 
but forecasted that many of these pro-
posed changes will not be adopted. 
GCSAA: Dale spoke on the upcoming 
Chapter Relations Meeting in Kansas 
during the weekend of September 5 - 7 
(the same time as the FTGA Confer-
ence) . Central Florida, Everglades, Palm 
Beach and South Florida have already 
signed up to go. Dale asked that all 
chapters send a delegate even if they are 
unable to get a volunteer from their own 
chapter. Call Dale and he will try to get 
a board member to attend to represent 
those chapters who have no one going. 

Dale and Gary Grigg then discussed the 
upcoming GCSAA elections. Dale will 
again serve as Voting Delegate with 
Kevin Downing continuing as Alter-
nate. Candidates were discussed. 
NEW BUSINESS: A discussion was 
held on the possibility of allowing stu-
dents into the FGCSA. This would 
require a By-Law change to add a clas-
sification and would be permitted only 
if the goal is to promote professional-
ism. It was decided to table this item 
till another board meeting. 
The GCSAA has requested that all vol-
unteers for GCSAA comm ittees m ust be 
recommended by their local chapters. 
This screening process goes into effect 
immediately. 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:45 p.m. 
•sft 



FGCSA Activities 

Local Chapter Leaders Stay Busy 
Chapter Delegates Meeting 

The 1997 Chapter Delegates Meeting 
will be held September 5-7 at GCSAA 
headquarters in Lawrence, Kansas. Su-
perintendents will discuss issues related 
to the golf course management profes-
sion as gathered from a survey of at-
tendees and will meet the candidates for 
the 1998 board of directors. 
Florida superintendents who will attend 
this important meeting are Dale Kuehner, 
CGCS, Voting Delegate for the FGCSA; 
Brian Lentz, DeBary G&CC represent-
ing CFGCSA; Dale Walters, Royal Palm 
CC representing EGCS A; Karl Schmidt, 
Atlantis GC representing Palm Beach 
GCSA; Jeff Brown, Carefree GC repre-
senting Ridge GCSA; Jim Goins, 
Hollybrook G&TC representing South 
Florida GCSA and Greg Pheneger, Johns 
Island Club representing Treasure Coast 
GCSA. North Florida, Suncoast and 
West Coast chapters had not picked a 
representative at press time. 

Chapter Planning Assistance 
The FGCSA Board of Directors is 
planning on hosting the GCSAA at a 
Chapter Planning Assistance Program. 
GCSAA Chief Operating Officer Jo-
seph O'Brien will provide facilitation 
of a strategic planning session on Sat-
urday, November 8th, 1997, at 
Grenelefe Resort. This session "will 
provide an opportunity for chapters to 
create and focus on established goals 
and objectives for the next one to three 
fiscal years." 

This all day session will be preceded by 
the FGCSA Fall Board Meeting on 
Friday, November 7th. All chapters 
are urged to send at least one represen-
tative to this weekend event. If any 
chapter members would like to attend 
this session, please contact your local 
chapter president. 
Thanks to all these superintendents who 
have volunteered their time for these 
two meetings. 

Second Annual FGCSA Chapter Championship 
September 20th 

The 1997 FGCSA Chapter Team Championship will be held on Saturday, 
September 20th, at Southern Dunes GC in Haines City. The day begins with a 
noon buffet followed by a 1:00 p.m. shotgun start. Entry fee is $75.00 per person 
for lunch, golf, range balls and prizes. 
The format will remain the same as last year's tournament with chapter teams 
consisting of 5 players with the best 4 out of 5 scores counting for your team. 
To date we already have more players signed up than last year! 
It is important to note that any Florida superintendent may enter this tournament. 
You do not have to be playing on your chapter's team to win the grand prize, i.e., 
entry fee paid for your spot on the FGCSA team in the GCSAA Championship 
in California. If you have never played in the GCSAA Championship, make 
this tournament your ticket to playing with the big guys! Be a member of the 
FGCSA team along with Jim Torba, winner of the 1997 Poa and Chris Cartin, 
winner of the 1997 Crowfoot Tournament. 
Call the FGCSA office for your reservation today or for more information and 
details call Tournament Chairman Joe Ondo at 407-657-7565. 

i t , 

Public Relations Video 
The FGCSA public relations video is finally 
a reality. The 14 minute tape is currently 
being shipped to the FGCSA office for dis-
tribution to golf courses in the state by the 
end of the month. 
The purpose of the video is to promote 
turfgrass, golf courses, and, especially, the 
people who manage them - the golf course 
superintendent. The tape includes statistics 
on Florida golf courses, introduces concepts 
of environmental impacts, pesticides and 
fertilizer research, irrigation methods and 
wildlife benefits all shown through the eyes 
of the superintendent. Of course, the natural 
background of Florida golf courses provides 
the proper setting to enhance the image of 
the Florida superintendent. 
We hope all superintendents will take the 
time to view the video and then decide how 
you can best use this tool. It may be that you 
would benefit from showing it to your club 
manager or green committee chairman or 
favorite members. If you are interested in 
enlarging your audience, now would be a 
good time to volunteer to speak at your 
child's school and bring the tape with you. 
Remember, you are the only one who can 
promote the professionalism of the golf 
course superintendent at your club. This 
video could go a long way in showing your 
worth to your members. Check your mailbox 
later this month! 

Membership Directory 
The 1998 FGCSA Membership Directory 
will be going to the printer in the next few 
weeks. If you have not paid your dues to your 
local chapter secretary, your name will not be 
in the Directory. If you are not sure that your 
dues are paid, please call the FGCSA office. 
Any affiliate member who would like to 
receive a Membership Directory needs to be 
an advertiser in the Directory. If you have 
not already sent in your ad, please call the 
FGCSA office immediately at 1-800-732-
6053 to reserve your spot. As in the past, 
only those affiliate members who advertise 
in the Directory will receive a copy. 



FGCSA Local Chapter Officers 

NEWLY ELECTED 1997-1998 LOCAL CHAPTER OFFICERS 
SPECIAL NOTE: The FGCSA now has an 

e-mail address : fgcsa @tcoI.net 

CENTRAL FLORIDA GCSA 
President Geoff Coggan, CGCS 
Vice President John Kopack 
External V.P Geoff Coggan, CGCS 
Sec/Treasurer Brian Jenkins 

COASTAL PLAINS GCSA 
President Douglas Abbuhl 
Vice President Mike Osley 
External Vice President Todd Carlton 
Sec/Treasurer Mike Echols 

EVERGLADES GCSA 
President Mike Mongoven, CGCS 
Vice President Tad Altman 
External Vice President Gary Grigg, CGCS 
Secretary Rick Tatum 
Treasurer Steve Durand 

NORTH FLORIDA GCSA 
President David Amirault 
Vice President Steve LaFrance 
External Vice President Steve LaFrance 
Sec/Treasurer Clayton Estes, CGCS 

PALM BEACH GCSA 
President Karl Schmidt 
Vice President Chip Fowkes 
External Vice President David Court, CGCS 
Secretary Tom Vlach, CGCS 
Treasurer Joe Hubbard, CGCS 

RIDGE GCSA 
President Roy Wilshire, CGCS 
Vice President Steve Ciardullo 
External Vice President ...Roy Wilshire, CGCS 
Sec/Treasurer Ray Cuzzone 

SEVEN RIVERS GCSA 
President Michael Swinson, CGCS 
Vice President Paul Illgen 
External Vice President Paul Illgen 
Sec/Treasurer Stuart Bozeman 

SOUTH FLORIDA GCSA 
President Billy Entwistle, Jr. 
Vice President Jim Walker 
External Vice President Jim Goins 
Secretary Bryan Singleton 
Treasurer A1 Ross, CGCS 

SUNCOAST GCSA 
President Troy Smith 
Vice President Tom Hilferty 
External Vice President Tom Crawford 
Secretary Keith Einwag 
Treasurer John Van Vranken 

TREASURE COAST GCSA 
President Bill Lanthier, CGCS 
Vice President Rick Wise 
External Vice President Craig Weyandt 
Sec/Treasurer Greg Pheneger 

WEST COAST GCSA 
President Steve Cellucci 
Vice President Cary Lewis, CGCS 
External Vice President Cary Lewis, CGCS 
Sec/Treasurer Dale Reash, CGCS 

GCSAA's 69th International 
Golf Course 

Conference & Show 
February 2-8, 1998 

Anaheim Convention Center 
Trade Show: February 6-8 m 

1421 Research Park Drive 
Lawrence, KS • 66049-3859 

800/472-7878 
www.gcsaa.org 

http://www.gcsaa.org


Golf I4 Ventures 
a complete line of golf course products Lakeland 

Ft. Myers 
Jupiter 

800-330-8874 
800-481-8911 
888-222-7072 

Reduce Water Repellency and 
Increase Turf Uniformity 

r iAQUAIROLS 

Matrix Flow Sofl Surfactant 
Promotes Uniformity and Prevents Water Repellency 
Prevents dry spots, uneven wetting and increases 
seed germination when used during overseeding. 
GUARANTEED! 

nAaumois 

SOIL SURFACTANT 
Treats localized dry spots & enhances 
water penetration 
Promotes fast recovery of turf under stress 
GUARANTEED! 

• Injects through your irrigation system 
• Promotes uniform, quality turf 

i f f i soil penetrant I B Improves irrigation efficiency by reducing water loss 
• GUARANTEED! 

1AQUATROLS 
Formulating For Effectiveness 

5 N. Olney Avenue, Cherry Hill, NJ 08003 USA 
1-800-257-7797 Fax: 1-609-751-3859 

Golf Ventures Welcomes Joe McMcGuire as 
West Coast Equipment Territory Manager 

FGCSA and GCSAA PLAN FOR FUTURE. See page 6. 
FGCSA Secretary 
Mrs. Marie Roberts 
1 7 6 0 N . W . Pine Lake Drive 
Stuart, FL 34994 

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED 

Cookingham, Peter 
Turfgrass Informat ion Center 
MSU: W-212 Library 
East Lansing, Michi 4 8 8 2 4 

FIRST CLASS 
U.S. Postage 

PAID 
Permit #137 

Stuart, FL 


